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To our Skagway residents,  
 
 
As you may or may not know Alaska Power and Telephone is looking to relocate the sub 
marine cable connecting Skagway to Kasidaya into the Smugglers cove area.   The current 
cable is located on the waterfront and this move serves to both protect the cable from 
natural slides in the area and we will be out of the way of the Municipal plans to expand 
and build the waterfront the way they would like to see it.   The sub cable relocation is 
looking like it will happen in June of 2023.  To facilitate this, we are needing to rebuild our 
lines along the Dyea road and in doing so we have to replace all the poles from the start of 
the Dyea road to approximately the AB Mountain trailhead.  We have contracted Sturgeon 
Electric and they will be moving crews into the area starting today and you should start 
seeing them along the road later in the week.  Please slow down in the work zones and 
watch for both the flaggers and workers that will be in the area.   Right now, the crews will 
be working 6am to 6pm 7 days a week, this is subject to change as daylight diminishes. 
 
While doing this work, crews are striving to limit the number of outages customers will 
experience.  When planned outages are required, our staff will try to reach out to the 
affected customers with a minimum of 24 hours’ notice. 
 
We are sorry for any inconvenience this will cause our customer but please bear with us 
while we upgrade our system to bring a better product to our customers. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact our office at 907-983-2202 
 
 
Respectfully,  
 
Darren Belisle  
Operations Manager ULC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




